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Michigan Department of Treasury will allow employers to withhold at 
new reduced tax rate for 2023 

The Michigan Department of Treasury (Department) confirmed in frequently asked questions that revised 
withholding tables will not be published to reflect the 2023 reduction in the personal income tax rate from 4.25% 
to 4.05% that was announced earlier this year.    
 
As to whether employers can withhold at the lower rate of 4.05% in the absence of updated 2023 withholding 
tables, the Department stated that employers have the option of continuing to withhold at 4.25% or refigure 
withholding calculations using the reduced rate of 4.05%.   
 
The Department noted that if employers do not withhold at the lower rate of 4.05% in 2023, any excess 
withholding will be refunded when employees file their 2023 Michigan income tax returns.   
  
As previously reported (see EY Tax Alert 2023-0670), on March 29, 2023, the Department announced that 
retroactive to January 1, 2023, the personal income tax rate was reduced from 4.25% to 4.05%. 
 
This temporary tax cut is the result of legislation enacted in 2015 that requires, starting in 2023, a rate cut for 
any tax year that the general fund grows faster than the rate of inflation. Based on the state's fiscal year 2022 
Annual Comprehensive Financial Report, which projects a $9.2 billion surplus for 2023, Michigan Attorney General 
Dana Nessel issued a legal opinion finding that the reduction applies for tax year 2023. 
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https://www.linkedin.com/groups/4307305
https://www.michigan.gov/taxes/questions/tax-faqs/income-tax-rate-change/income-tax-rate-change-overview
https://taxnews.ey.com/news/2023-0670-michigan-department-of-treasury-announces-decrease-in-personal-income-tax-rate-retroactive-to-january-1-2023-withholding-tables-will-not-be-updated
https://www.michigan.gov/treasury/about/news/2023/03/29/treasurer-eubanks-announces-income-tax-cut-for-michiganders
https://www.michigan.gov/budget/-/media/Project/Websites/budget/Fiscal/Spending-and-Revenue-Reports/CAFR/ACFR-FY2022.pdf?rev=395d0abeaa9349fda67ded880e851a1d&hash=1D503A0001640CB3F544FA21C3FA5273
https://www.michigan.gov/budget/-/media/Project/Websites/budget/Fiscal/Spending-and-Revenue-Reports/CAFR/ACFR-FY2022.pdf?rev=395d0abeaa9349fda67ded880e851a1d&hash=1D503A0001640CB3F544FA21C3FA5273
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The information contained herein is general in nature and is not intended, and should not be construed, as legal, 
accounting or tax advice or opinion provided by Ernst & Young LLP to the reader. The reader is also cautioned that this 
material may not be applicable to, or suitable for, the reader's specific circumstances or needs, and may require 
consideration of non-tax and other tax factors if any action is to be contemplated. The reader should contact his or her 
Ernst and Young LLP or other tax professional prior to taking any action based upon this information. Ernst & Young LLP 
assumes no obligation to inform the reader of any changes in tax laws or other factors that could affect the information 
contained herein. Copyright 2023. Ernst & Young LLP. All rights reserved. No part of this document may be reproduced, 
retransmitted or otherwise redistributed in any form or by any means, electronic or mechanical, including by 
photocopying, facsimile transmission, recording, rekeying, or using any information storage and retrieval system, without 
written permission from Ernst & Young LLP. 
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